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East Hempfield Township

Traffic Commission Minutes 

Date and Time:  October 18, 2017                6:15 p.m.

Commission members in attendance:  H. Scott Russell, John Bingham and Chief Steve Skiles.

Others present: Robert Krimmel, Perry Madonna, Cindy Schweitzer and Jon Beck.
The meeting was called to order at 6:15 pm by Mr. Russell, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.  

Public Comment: 
Bernard Ruth, Marietta Avenue inquired what could be done about the speeding in the alley behind Lezzer Lumber (Church Street).  He added that speed has increased since the paving and more vehicles are using it as a short cut.  He suggests speed bumps or one-way.  Mr. Russell noted that all of the traffic flow in Rohrerstown is a standing agenda item and will be looked at in depth in the coming months and invited Mr. Ruth to attend future meetings. 
Old Business: 
The Crossings at Conestoga/Farmingdale Road – Chris Bauer, McMahon Associates present the Commission with a slideshow summarizing the discussions from the community meeting on 9/26.  There was extensive discussion regarding the temporary one-way yield on Farmingdale Road and mini roundabout at the intersection of Farmingdale Road and Wickersham Road.  
· Dan Gillis, Barrcrest – Mr. Gillis supports the directive focusing on the short-range solutions and thanked the Commission and Board of Supervisors for allowing public discussion on the matter of the Farmingdale roadway changes. 
· Kathy Ashworth, Farmingdale Road – Ms. Ashworth echoed Mr. Gillis’s praise and enlightened the Commission that Farmingdale Road had been designated as a local roadway around 2007 and utilization of the roadway for truck traffic was monitored and enforced.  She suggests adding signage that would allow this type of monitoring to continue should trucks become an issue in the future.  

· Ruth Miller, Barr Blvd. commended the processes that the Township has followed for resident input.  She noted that her concern focuses on Barr Blvd and the potential for increased traffic and the impact on the community.  She feels the Crossings will increase traffic flow on Farmingdale Road and would support the closure of Farmingdale Road at the Township line.  

Mr. Russell outlined there are basically three factions or views:  Residents impacted by speeding/traffic, Residents impacted by changes to their commute and the greater township community.  All three will be impacted by what the Board ultimately decides.  The Board and Commission will be anxious to hear the feedback of how the temporary measures affect traffic flow and resident commutes.  

Motioned by Chief Skiles, seconded by Mr. Bingham and unanimously carried to authorize staff and McMahon Associates to develop a plan to move forward on the short-term temporary corrections on Farmingdale Road (implementation of the temporary, one-way yield on Farmingdale Road (using Quick-curb), complete analysis of the 3-way/all-way stop at Orville and Farmingdale Road, the mini round-a-bout and restricting truck traffic to local delivery only.  

Church Street curve/road surface – The feedback Representative Miller received from PennDOT indicated that it is their policy not to do any road scouring or milling.  The Commission requested staff to reach out to Representative Miller to facilitate a meeting with PennDOT executives.    
Chestnut Ridge Drive cul-de-sac parking concern – Mr. Russell indicated that he and staff met with representatives of Robert H. Ranck, Inc. and reviewed the parking situation on the cul-de-sac at the end of Chestnut Ridge Drive.  It was concluded that the cul-de-sac is public and is being utilized by other residents as well as employees of Ranck and neither are interfering with the function of the cul-de-sac.  The fire hydrant along the cul-de-sac is sufficiently marked to avoid vehicle blockage and the representatives of Ranck indicated that they will attempt to stagger the times of their company meetings to minimize the parking impact. 
New Business: 
Road ‘A’ (off Noll Drive between U-Gro & QBP – 
· Motioned by Chief Skiles, seconded by Mr. Bingham to assign the road name for Road ‘A’ to South Spring Court. 
· Motioned by Mr. Bingham, seconded by Chief Skiles to approve the signage submission for this roadway, as presented. 
Minutes: 
Motioned by Chief Skiles, seconded by Mr. Bingham and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of September 20, 2017 as presented. 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned by the unanimous consent of the Commission at 7pm.       










Submitted by 
Robert Krimmel, 
                 

Township Manager/Secretary  
